
May 08, 2025 

Bellevue Transportation Commission 

City of Bellevue  

450 110th Avenue NE  

Bellevue, WA 98004 

Re: BDA Comments on Proposed Micromobility Code Amendments 

Dear Chair Stash and Members of the Transportation Commission,   

On behalf of the Bellevue Downtown Association (BDA), I am writing to express high-level support for the 

City’s proposed code amendments establishing a regulatory framework to integrate micromobility into 

Bellevue’s multimodal transportation planning. This position aligns with previously adopted BDA Board-

approved statements related to the following City-led transportation initiatives. 

• Multimodal Implementation Plan (2022): Encouraged the City to expand its planning framework to

include emerging transportation modes beyond walking, biking, transit, and private vehicles.

• Curb Management Plan (2023): Supported a flexible curb space management approach that responds to

evolving transportation trends and technologies.

• Bike Bellevue (2024): Highlighted the need to evaluate Downtown’s bike network for micromobility use,

noting the importance of providing clear separation from both pedestrian areas and vehicle traffic.

Adopting this code amendment marks the first step in formally integrating micromobility into Bellevue’s 

multimodal transportation system. The BDA remains committed to supporting this effort and will continue to 

track progress and engage as a partner with the City as needed. Thank you for your leadership, time, and 

attention. 

Sincerely, 

Matt Jack 

BDA Director of Public Policy 

p 425.453.1223   f 425.646.6634 

bellevuedowntown.com 

10900 NE 4th St, Suite 250 

Bellevue, WA 98004 
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May 8, 2025 
Bellevue Transportation Commission 
450 110th Avenue NE 
Bellevue, WA 98004 
 
RE: Micromobility Code Amendment 
 
Dear Chair Stash and Members of the Transportation Commission, 
 
On behalf of the Bellevue Chamber, I am writing to express our strong support for the proposed 
amendments to Bellevue City Code 11.48.210 concerning motorized foot scooters. We commend the 
Commission and City staff for their thoughtful work to modernize our micromobility regulations and 
align them with state law and regional best practices. 
 
As Bellevue continues to grow, embracing innovative transportation solutions is essential. E-scooters 
and e-bikes offer sustainable, efficient alternatives that reduce congestion, lower emissions, and 
improve first- and last-mile connections to transit. 
 
We understand the current timeline anticipates code adoption in Q2 2025, followed by a pilot program 
in Q3 and implementation in Q4. While we appreciate the need for thorough planning, we encourage 
the Commission to explore opportunities to accelerate this process where possible. 
 
Launching a pilot in late fall or winter may limit ridership and produce unrepresentative results. Earlier 
deployment would allow for a more accurate evaluation of user behavior and system performance. 
 
Several nearby cities have enacted similar code updates and launched programs in a matter of months. 
A timely approach here will reinforce Bellevue’s leadership in innovation and sustainable mobility. 
 
We appreciate your partnership and stand ready to support the successful integration of micromobility 
in Bellevue. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
    

                 

Jodie Alberts 
Vice President, Government Affairs                            
Bellevue Chamber 
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Bellevue Transportation Commission       May 2, 2025 
450 110th Avenue NE  
Bellevue, WA 98004  
 
RE: Micromobility Code Amendment  
 
Dear Commissioners,  
 
As you consider a code amendment to clarify and update regulations for motorized foot scooters, and begin to 
think about a pilot, please consider community concerns about all private and shared micromobility devices 
including e-bikes, particularly on sidewalks. With increased use of private e-bikes for food delivery in Bellevue, 
micromobility does demand more attention, and we appreciate staff bringing it forward. Ensuring that 
pedestrians are safe on sidewalks, where they have the right-of-way, is an important shared priority. 
 
In addition to updating BCC 11.48.210, which pertains to motorized foot scooters, please consider also updating 
BCC 11.60.070, which pertains to riding on sidewalks but only refers to bicycles.  If scooters are to operate on 
sidewalks where no other safe alternative is available, then this code should be made consistent by including 
a reference to scooters. The language currently reads: 
 

 
 
We appreciate that this code prioritizes pedestrian safety and volumes, as well as sidewalk conditions, and not 
just the safety of the operator. It also directs cyclists to stop and dismount if riding the bicycle would “endanger or 
unreasonably inconvenience pedestrians.” Scooter operators should be subject to the same code when riding on 
sidewalks.  
 
Thank you for your consideration - we look forward to working with staff and the Commission as you navigate 
micromobility code and policy to find balanced solutions that meet community needs.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
Mariya Frost 
Director of Transportation 
Kemper Development Company 
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